
GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION 	 APR 1 2 2012 
Washington, DC 20417 

Federal Travel Regulation 
GSA Bulletin FTR 12-06 

TO: 	Heads of Federal Agencies 

SUBJECT: Adjusted Calendar Year (CY) 2012 Privately Owned Vehicle Mileage 
Reimbursement Rates 

1. What is the purpose of this bulletin? To inform the Federal community that the U.S. 
General Services Administration’s (GSA) recent review of the Federal privately owned 
vehicle (POV) mileage reimbursement rates, conducted pursuant to 5 U.S.C. § 5707, 
has resulted in rate changes for the use of privately owned automobiles (POA), POAs 
when Government owned automobiles (GOA) are available, privately owned 
motorcycles, and privately owned airplanes for official purposes. This bulletin updates 
the rates for CY 2012. The original rates for CY 2012, as well as the rates for prior 
years, may be found at http://www.gsa.gov/mileage.  

2. What are the adjusted CY 2012 POV mileage reimbursement rates? Pursuant to 
FTR § 301-10.303 and § 301-10.310, the adjusted POV rates will be $0.555 for the use 
of POAs, $0.23 for the use of POAs when GOAs are available, $0.525 for the use of 
privately owned motorcycles, and $1.31 for the use of privately owned airplanes. 

3. What is the effective date of these rate changes? The effective date of these 
changes is the date the Notice to this bulletin is published in the Federal Register and 
applies to travel performed on or after this date, through December 31, 2012. 

4. What is the background of this bulletin? This bulletin updates the POV mileage 
reimbursement rates, as described in FTR Amendment 2010-07 (75 FR 72965, Nov. 29, 
2010). Once published on the GSA website, this bulletin updates the POV mileage 
reimbursement rates prescribed by GSA’s Office of Government-wide Policy (OGP). 

5. Whom should I call for further information? For clarification of content, please contact 
Mr. Cy Greenidge, OGP, Office of Asset and Transportation Management, at 
(202) 219-2349 or by e-mail at travel policygsa.gov . Please cite FTR Bulletin 12-06. 

By delegation of the Administrator of General Services, 

Kathleen M. Turco 
Associate Administrator 
Office of Governmentwide Policy 


